INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC POLICY COUNCIL

ECONOMIC PLANNING BOARD BUILDING
SEOUL 110, KOREA
TELEX:DPMEPB K23202

February 17, 1986

The Honorable Victor Atiyeh
Governor of Oregon
Portland, Oregon 97201

U. S. A.

Dear Governor:

Let me take this opportunity to thank you for your
leadership in proclaiming Korea Appreciation Week and
for your friendly reception and gracious hospitality
during my stay in Oregon.

The resounding success of the entire week's program

owes a great deal to your leadership, and I am confident
that the program will go far to further strengthen Korea-
Oregon ties in the years to come.

As I mentioned to you in Oregon, please do not hesitate
to contact me if there is anything I can do to further
promote cooperation between Korea and the State of Oregon.

Sincerely,

| s
Kim xRihwan
Secretary General
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